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Subject: Housing and Economic Development DPD

Whittingham Parish Council have considered the Housing and Economic Development DPD and
wish to make the following comments

Whittingham Parish Council notes that Longridge is considered to be a key service centre and has
aspirations to grow and improve it's housing and economic stance, however, growth will have an
impact on the Whittingham area and concerns are expressed that there is not enough consultation
between Ribble Valley, Preston City Council and affected parishes such as Whittingham.

Concern is expressed that education and transport contributions will passed to Lancashire County
Council who tend to improve facilities on a county wide basis rather than parochially and the
Parish Council wishes to know how Ribble Valley will ensure that local roads and

infrastructure will be improved.

Members would like to see a Masterplan for the area clearly showing new development sites,
proposed location of the supporting infrastructure and preferred access routes.

In the absence of the above information Members RESOLVED to object to the inclusion of Higher

College Farm as an employment site as there will be a major impact with traffic affecting the
Whittingham area.



